Special Meeting 24 June 2025, 6pm, Firehall Community Room
Purpose: Interview and Discussion with Prospective Attorney for the City of Kramer
Meeting called to order at 6pm.
Call to Order: Members present: Mark Timbrook, Eunice Timbrook, Judy Peters
Guest: Attorney Rachel Mikelson Hendrickson 
Business
Timbrook introduced the members of the council and spent a few minutes describing the principal need for an attorney, which was to help in the review of new city codes and some basic community needs with grants and loans, and an occasional appearance at council meetings. He emphasized the unlikely need for any type of ligation.
Attorney Hendrickson provided an overview of her life in Rolla, family, education, her current career goals and her understanding of municipal law.
The committee inquired about her familiarity with municipal documents and code, and she described her recent preparation of another community’s code and the outcomes. She appeared relieved that our codes were already typed and were in large part, pieces of North Dakota code already approved and active law. 
A member of the community, Tiffany Bacon, entered and joined the conversation.
In the closing minutes of the meeting, Attorney Hendrickson discussed how the workload with Kramer would be handled and what her expectations would be of the community, to include frankness, honesty, and social or political misbehavior.  
Attorney Hendrickson outlined her fee schedule, which is the same as the quote sent to the council from a law firm in Bismarck.  That fee is $250.00 an hour. However, she noted she was willing to negotiate a fee for service with a small community and that she would not be required to totally prepare the city code would improve that possibility.
Timbrook made a motion to adjourn, Peters seconded the motion, and all approved.  The meeting ended at 6:58 pm.   

